Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health

From: Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health

Sent: Friday, December 16, 2011 2:27 PM

To: "Tom Venus'

Cc: '‘Couch, Shannon L. (URS)'; 'Herrick, Matthew (Broadbent & Associates)'
Subject: RE: ARCO 2112/R0O44 Extension Request

Hello Tom,

Your extension request is acceptable. Donna has not been in this week and | will be out all of next week. Upon my
return, 1 will confirm with Donna during and provide you with a meeting date as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Paresh C. Khatri

Sr. Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

Phone: (510) 777-2478
Fax: (510) 337-9335

E-mail: Paresh.Khatri@acgov.org

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/index.htm

Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of intended recipient(s) and
may contain confidential and protected information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is
prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the
original message.

From: Tom Venus [mailto:tvenus@BROADBENTINC.COM]

Sent: Friday, December 16, 2011 11:47 AM

To: Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health

Cc: 'Couch, Shannon L. (URS)'; 'Herrick, Matthew (Broadbent & Associates)'
Subject: ARCO 2112/R0O44 Extension Request

Importance: High

Hello Paresh,

In your letter to BP dated 10/27/2011, you denied our request for case closure consideration for ARCO Station #2112
(ACEH Case RO0000044) presented in the report entitled “Case Evaluation and Justification for No Further Action”
(Broadbent, 5/31/2011). In your 10/27/2011 letter, you go on to direct BP to implement the previously-approved soil
vapor sampling work plan and submit the first of two vapor intrusion assessment reports by next Tuesday, 12/20/2011.

Since early November, Broadbent & BP have attempted to schedule a conference call with you and your chief Ms. Donna
Drogos to discuss this case. This has been very difficult to schedule. After much delay, we finally received an email
stating that yourself and Ms. Drogos could discuss the case in a conference call we set up for last week on

12/8/2011. Unfortunately, ACEH canceled the call due to the unplanned office absence of Ms. Drogos. Although early
this week we requested to reschedule the meeting, we have yet to hear back from the ACEH.



In the meantime, BP has directed Broadbent to proceed with pre-planning for installation of the soil-gas monitoring
implants at Station 2112. A contractor has been competitively selected, the Work Risk Assessment safety meeting has
occurred, and the well drilling permit submitted to Alameda County Public Works Agency. However, before
implementing the field work, we feel justified in requesting an extension to the 12/20/2011 report due date until after
we have had an opportunity to have our conference call with the ACEH concerning this case.

The favor of a reply granting an extension request and scheduling a proposed date for a conference call would be
reasonable and appreciated. Please contact me at your earliest availability.

Sincerely,

Tom Venus, PE
Senior Engineer

Broadbent & Associates, Inc.

1324 Mangrove Ave, Suite 212 e Chico, California 95926

office 530.566.1400 e fax 530.566.1401 e mobile 530.588.5887
tvenus@broadbentinc.com




